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The meeting was called to order at 6.35 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 75: ADVERSE CONSEQT..'ENCES FOR 'l'HE ENJOYMENT OF Het-lAN RIGHTS OF 
POLITICAL, MILITARY, ECONOMIC AND OTHER FORMS OF ASSISTAOCE GIVEN TO COLONIAL AND 
RACIST REGIMES IN SO(THERN AFRICA (continued) (A/C.3/37/L.l5) 

AGENDA ITEM 76: UiPLEMENTATION OF THE PRcx:>RAMME FOR THE DECADE FOR ACTION TO 
C0~1BAT RACISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 
(continued) (A/C.3/37/L.3, L.4, L.8 and L.lO) 

AGENDA ITEM 71J: IMPOR'I'ANCE OF THE I.NIVERSAL REALIZATION OF THE RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO 
SELF-DETERMINATION AND OF THE SPEEDY GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE TO COLONIAL COVNTRIES 
AND PEOPLES FOR THE EFFEC'I'IVE Gr ARANTEE AND OBSERVANCE OF Hl'~lAN RIGHTS: REPORT OF 
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/C.3/37/L.9 and L.ll) 

AGENDA ITEM 80: ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF RACIAL DISCRIMINA'I'ION (continued) 

(a) REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON THE ELIMINATION OF RACIAL DISCRIMINATION 
(continued) (A/C.3/37/L.l3/Rev.l, A/C.3/37/L.l4 and L.l8) 

(b) STATVS OF THE INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION ON THE ELIMINATION OF ALL FORl-'lS OF 
RACIAL DISCRIMINATION: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 
(A/C.3/37/L.7 and L.l7) 

(c) STATl'S OF THE INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION ON THE SrPPRESSION AND PrNISHMENT OF 
THE CRI~~ OF APARTHEID: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) 
(A/C.3/37/L.l2) 

1. Mr. LEGWAILA (Botswana), explaining his vote, said that although his 
delegation had voted in favour of draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5, it reserved its 
position on operative paragraph 5 (d) and operative paragraph 12 for reasons 
thoroughly familiar to everyone. 

2. Mr. LAGOS (Chile) explained that his delegation had voted for draft resolution 
L.l5 to demonstrate its rejection of all forms of racial discrimination and, 
particularly, the infamous system of apartheid. However, it found the provisions 
selectively condemning certain countries to be excessive. It also had reservations 
on operative paragraph 12. 

3. The Chilean delegation had also voted for draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.3 
because ~ t endorsed the objectives of the Decade for Action to COmbat Racism and 
Racial Discrimination, but it regretted the inclusion of some controversial 
paragraphs which had preventea it from being adopted unanimously. If some of those 
paragraphs had been voted on separately, his delegation would have been unable to 
support them, specifically, operative paragraphs 2, 3, 8 and 10. 

4. The strengthening of the right of peoples to self-determination and continuing 
support for the decolonization process were unoerlying principles of his 
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Government's foreign policy. His oelegation had accordingly voted for draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.ll. Nevertheless, it had reservations about some paragraphs, 
especially those that selectively conoemned some ll-1ember States wh~le ignoring other 
situations where there had been geographical violations of the right to 
self-determination, as in Afghanistan and Kampuchea, and the paragraph reaffirniing 
the legitimacy of armed struggle. The Chilean oelE::gation had voted in favour of 
operative paragraph 3 on the understanding that the Spanish text was the authentic 
one. 

5. Lastly, Chile had voted for draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l4 in keeping with its 
consistent support for measures to con,bat racial discrimination and for the 
technical accomplishments of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial 
Discrimination. It had abstained in the separate vote on operative paragraph 7 
because it deplored the introduction of ideas which it did not share into the draft 
resolution which might be incorrectly interpreted as claiming that racism ami 
zionism were one and the same. 

6. Mrs. GCEIJ.IAN (Cruguay) explained that her delegation had voted for draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.3 because it strongly supported the ~mplementation of the 
Programme of the Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination. 
However, it wishea to express its reservations concerning some paragra!Jhs. In the 
view of her Government, the condemnable policy of apartheid in southern Africa 
could not be equated "'~ th the !Jolicy of Israel in the illegally occupied Arab 
territories; nor did it accept the idea that zionism and racism were one and the 
same. With regard to paragraph 3, the reatfirmc.tion ot armea strug<_;le ~n the 
Cnited Nations violated the principles and purposes of the Charter. It was her 
aelegation • b unaerstanaing that the impos~ t~on of measures unaer Cha!Jter VI I 
referrea to in pc.ragraph 8 was within the exclusive competence of the Security 
Council. It also <Hd not agree with the select~ve conoen.nation in paragrapb 10. 
It further wished to place on record its reservations concerning paragraphs 3, 5 
and especially 12. \Hth reierence to paragraph 12, her Government took a very firm 
stand against the politicizing of economic agencies, which should be independent. 

7. Cruguay had reservations on paragraphs 2 and 13 of draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.ll for the reasons she had given in explaining her vote on draft 
resolution L.3, and in ~~ragraphs 21 and 22, it would have preterred a woraing 
reflecting all the reasons for friction in the ~liddle East. With regara to the 
situation in Lebanon, it firmly sur:-!Jortea tt.e Lebanese Government in its insistence 
on the immediate withdrawal of all foreign forces from that country. l-\'ith regard 
to paragraph 23, her delegation wished to repeat that the Palestinian people would 
select its legitimate representative through the exercise of its right to 
self-determination. 

8. Her delegation wished to express appreciation to the sponsors of riraft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l4, particularly Yugoslavia, for their efforts to produce a 
text acceptable to Cruguay. Nevertheless, it contained a number of political 
allusions which might well have been ord tted. Consequently, rruguay bad abstained 
in the vote on paragraph 7 and expressed reservations about paragraph 3. 
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9. The lruguayan delegation had voted for draft resolutiun A/C .3/37 /L.l2 because 
it supported its objectives. However, it wished to point out that it was 
encountering serious difficulties arising from its oon.estic legislation in 
ratifying those aspects of the International Convention on the Suppression and 
Punishment uf the Crime of Apartheid oealing with the jurisoictional competence of 
the States parties in respect of acts committed outside their territories by 
persons other than their own natiunals and article 9, which provided that 
competence for implementing the Convention should be exercised by a tnited Nations 
organ many of whose members were nut parties to the Convention. 

10. Mr. GERSH.AM (t'nited States of America) explained that his delegation had voted 
for draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.7 ciesl!ite the reference in operative paragraph 3 to 
the Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial D~scrindnation. The lnited 
States was not partic~pating in the activities of the Decaue becaube of the 
adoption of resolution 33/79, a pernicious document equating zionism with racism. 
The references in draft resolut~ons L.3 and L.l4 to the Arab-Israeli conflict 
merely compounded the oamage already done. 

11. The system of aparthe~d was deeply re~ugnant to the American people and to the 
Government of the rnited States. But his delegation could not accept the view 
contained in draft resolution L.l2 that apartheid was a crime against humanity in 
the context of international law. Ttle rnited States considered that the 
International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crinte of 
Apartheid was a fatally flawed document and therefore could not encourage its 
ratification. It also rejected the call in operative paragraph 12 of draft 
resolution L.3 that all States outlaw the aissemination of ideas based on racial 
superiority. Democratic ends could not be pursued through the use of 
anti-democratic means. 

12. In other respects, the approach advocated in those resolutions was much less 
likely to alter and eliminate the system of aparthe~d than to promote destructive 
conftontation and the strengthening of elements in South Africa opposeo to change. 
The support for armed struggle called for in draft resolutions L.3 and L.l5 was 
counter-productive and amounted to a rejection of broadly representative black 
groups within South Africa that were working for peaceful change. The rniteci 
States also rejected the view that investment by foreign corporations in South 
Africa was perpetuating the system uf apartheid or the cor1tinued South African 
presence in Namibia. The sanctions called for in draft resolutions L.3, L.l4 and 
L.l5 would not encourage a J::eaceful evolution away from the aparthe1o system, but 
would have the opposite effect. Moreover, the decision to impose sanctions was 
within the exclusive competencE: of ttle Securlty· Council. 

13. Draft resolutions L.3 and L.l5 condemned the economic collaboration of certain 
Western and other countr~es with South Africa. If some countries were to be 
mentioned for tracing with South Africa, then all countries engaging in such traoe 
should be mentioned. 
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14. Witt. regard to the resolutions on self-oetermination under item 79, the ~nited 
States had expressed its support for a aemocratic and universal approach to that 
issue. Draft resolution L.9 was consistent with that approach ana the Vnited 
states had therefore joined in the consensus on that textl it was convinced that 
the approach applied also to the situation in Afghanistan and Kampuchea. At the 
same time, the ~nitea States had opposed draft resolution L.ll because its ap[;roach 
was not coherent, democratic or universal and would not bring about peaceful change 
in South Africa or inaepentience for the people of Namibia. It had also objected to 
the treatment of the Arab-Israeli conflict. His delegation also reiterated its 
opposition to one of the means proposed in draft resolution L.ll for achieving 
self-determination. 

15. Mr. SALAND (Sweden) spoke in explanation of the vote of the delegations of 
Denmark, Finland, Norway and SWeden on draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5. 

16. It was well known that the Nordic countries agreed with the main thrust of the 
draft resolution. Regrettably, however, a numbEOr of its paragraphs detracted from 
the original objectives of the agenda item, and the Nordic countries could not 
accept paragraphs which contained unjustified accusations, nor could they support 
recommendations which did not respect the division of competence between the 
different organs of the rnited Nations, as embodied in the Charter. For that 
reason, they had abstained. 

17. Mr. RANGACHARI (India) explained that his delegation had not opposed approving 
draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.9 without a vote in spite of its substantive position 
with regard to article 1 of the International covenant on Civil and Political 
Rights. 

18. Mr. 'l'OPa-cx::;Lr (Turkey) said that his delegation haa voted in favour of draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5 but could not accept the general anti unnEOcessary reference 
to certain western countries and other States which was made in paragraph 3. 
Accordingly, it reserved its pos~tion in that respect. TUrkey had also voted in 
favour of draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.3 but could not accept the reference to 
certain groups of countries in some preambular paragraphs and in paragraph 10. The 
terms of the draft resolution would be considered in the context of the objectives 
of Turkey's foreign policy. His oelegation llad voted in favour of draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.ll because it fully supported the struggle of colonial peoples for 
self-determination and inde~enoence, but it regretted the specifc reference to a 
group of Western and other countries in paragraph 13, and it reserved its position 
in that respect. 

19. Similarly, his delegation had voted in favour of draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l2 in order to demonstrate once again its firm opposition to the policy 
and practice of apartheid but wished to reaffirm that it had reservations because 
the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of 
Apartheid posed serious legal problems for his country. Accordingly, Turkey's vote 
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in favour of the draft resolution was subject to the same reservation which his 
delegation had expressed at the world Conference to Combat Racism and Racial 
Discrimination. 

20. Mrs. LrND (NOrway) explained that the delegations of the five Nordic countries 
had voted against draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.3, despite the support they had 
always given to the objectives of General Assembly resolution 3057 (XXVIII) because 
the draft resolution contained several elements unacceptable to the Nordic 
Governments within the context of the Decade. 

21. The Nordic countries firmly believed that the situation in the Midole East and 
the question of sanctions against South Africa under Chapter VII of the Charter 
should be dealt with in the competent organs of the rnited Nations. The reference 
made in paragraph 3 to the support of the General Assembly for armed struggle was 
inconsistent with the obligation of tt1e rnited Nations to seek peaceful solutions. 
The fact that certain States were named and accuseo arbitrarily was also 
unacceptable. 

22. Mrs. ROSER (Federal Republic of Germany) said that her delegation had voted 
against araft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5 because the draft resolution included a 
number of unacceptable or difficult elements. For example, her delegation could 
not accept the stateruent that the maintenance of economic relations with a State 
was equivalent to approval or support for its Government's policy, and it believed 
that the compilation of a list of enterprises maintaining economic links with 
southern Africa was incompatible with basic legal principles. Furthermore, it had 
considerable reservations with regard to paragraph 12, which seriously affected the 
integrity of specialized agencies. Her Government had consistently defended the 
independence and effectiveness of the International Monetary Fund and the World 
Bank as indispensable for the world economy as a whole. 

23. Mr. WALKATE (Netherlands) explained that his delegation had voted against 
draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5 for a number of reasons. The first was that the 
Special Rapporteur's report in document E/CN.4/Sub.2/1982/l0 was based on the 
assumption that the activities in South Africa of western enterprises, including 
those of the Netherlands, were detrimental to human rights in that country; her 
Government could not support that idea, particularly since it had promoted the code 
of conduct for the activities of subsidiaries of European firms in south Africa. 

24. Moreover, the tenth and eleventh preambular paragraphs of draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l5 contained assertions that were groundless, and paragraph 3 made a 
serious accusation against some western countries on the basis of the mistaken 
supposition that any contact with south Africa was prejuaicial to its people's 
rights. 

25. Although the complete and mandatory sanctions under Chapter VII of the Charter 
which were asked for in paragraph 5 might leaa to the eradication of the apartheid 
policy in South Africa, his Government could not support some of the other measures 
listed in that paragraph. 
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26. Mrs. FRANCO (Portugal) explained that her country had abstained in the vote on 
draft resolutions A/C.3/37/L.3, A/C.3/37/L.ll, A/C.3/37/L.l2 and A/C.3/37/L.l5, 
although she wished to reaffirm the clear opposition of the Government and people 
of Portugal to any form of racism, racial discrimination and apartheid. The 
insert ion into paragraph 3 of draft resolution A/C. 3/37/L. 3 of controversial 
elements or incorrect assertions had prompted the ab&tention of her delegation, 
which objected in particular to paragraphs 3, 8 ana 10. 

27. The same woroing wc.s again used in draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.ll~ Portugal 
objected to paragraphs 3 and 13 of that draft resolution and had reservations with 
regard to paragraphs 11, 22 and 23. Moreover, it did not believe that the 
isolation of south Africa was a useful way of solving the problem of Namibia and 
the problem of apartheid. Portugal had abstained from the vote on draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l2 relating to the International Convention on the Suppression and 
Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid, as in previous years, because that draft 
resolution contained provisions which were not consistent with Portugal's legal 
system. The ~reaking of all links with the Government of South Africa would not 
result in the solution of that country's problems. For that reason, and by reason 
of its objections with regard to the tenth and eleventh preambular paragraphs and 
to paragraphs 3, 4, 5 and 12, Portugal hao abstained in the vote on draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5. 

28. Mr. FERGLSON (Australia) said that his country recognized the broad aims of 
draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5, but found many problems with its specific 
provisions and its excessively strong language; moreover, it believed that the 
report now being prepared and recently updated by the Special Rapporteur was 
incorrect and based on false premises, and therefore his delegation had abstained. 

29. Australia was able to accept many aspects of araft resolution A/C.3/37/L.ll, 
including the expression of the right to self-determination. Nevertheless, it had 
been obliged to vote against the draft resolution because it believed that the text 
lacked balance, contained exaggerated language, condemned some countries without 
mentioning others which maintained ties with South Africa, ana supported a resort 
to arms which Australia did not consiaer appropriate in a rnited Nations 
resolution. With regard to paragraph 22, his Government believed that all foreign 
forces in Lebanon that were there without being invited by the Government of 
Lebanon should be withdrawn immeaiatel~. 

30. Australia shared the main aim of draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l2 but 
encountered legal and constitutional problems which hampered the application of 
some provisions of the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment 
of the Crime of Apartheia. 

31. Mr. ROl'CONAS (Greece) , in speaking in explanation of the vote on draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.ll, said that Greece shared the principles enunciated in that 
draft resolution with regard to the self-determination of colonial peoples and 
peoples subjected to foreign occupation and recognized, in particular, the right of 
the Palestinian people to self-determination and the establishment of its own 
independent State under the leadership of the PLO, its sole representative. 
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Similarly, it supported efforts being maoe to ensure the in~eoiate withdrawal of 
Israeli forces from Lebanon. In that same context, it wished to reaffirm that the 
armed forces of Turkey must be withdrawn from CJ:prus in order to enable Cyprus to 
exercise sovereignty over all of its territory. Greece also condemned the illegal 
occupation of Namibia by South Africa, as well as any policy of apartheid and any 
act of aggression against the integrity and independence of States. Nevertheless, 
his oelegation had abstained in the vote on resolution A/C.3/37/L.ll because of the 
wording of paragraph 13. 

32. l>'ir. AI.MOSLECHNER (Austria), explaining his vote against draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.3, said that his aelegation coulci not accept some of the assessments 
made and measures proposed in the draft resolution. As to draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.ll, Austria had always rejected all forms of racism; it condemned 
Israel's policy in relation to the problems addressed in the draft resolution and 
supported some of the basic approaches underl:ying the resolution, but could not 
support some of the provisions, particularly with regara to armed struggle, and had 
therefore had to abstain. It had abstained in the vote on draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l2 because of purely internal legal problems since Austria was not a 
party to the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the 
Crime of Apartheid. Nevertheless, he wished to reaffirm that his Government 
conoentned all forms of aparthe1<.1. As to the separate vote on paragral-Jh 7 of the 
draft resolution on the report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial 
DiscriminatiCJn, contained in <:iocuntent A/C.3/37/L.l4, his delegation had voted in 
favour of the paragraph on the understanding that it referred only to paragrafh 330 
of the report. It also bad reservations about some elements of that draft 
resolution, especially the thiro preambular paragraph and operative paragraphs 5, 
12 and 14. In l-Jarticular, it believed that the text 0f the International 
Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination limited the 
terms of reference of the Committee on lhe Elimination of Racial Discrimination to 
the implementation of the Convention within the jurisdiction of the States 
Parties. With those reservations, his oelegation had voted in favour of draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l4. 

33. Mr. DORJI (Bhutan), explaining his vote in favour of the amendments to draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L. 7 contained in document 11/C.3/37/L.l7 said that, because of 
the position his delegation had already taken on the subject, it had had no 
difficulty in supporting the addition of a paragraph simply calling upon the States 
Parties to the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial 
Discrimination to consider the possibility of making the declaration provided for 
in article 14 of the Convention. 

34. Mr. O'DONOVAN (Ireland), explaining his vote on draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l5, said that there were a number of aspects of the draft resolution 
which were difficult to accept, and in particular the seventh, eighth, ninth and 
tenth preambular paragraphs, and operative paragraphs 3, 4 and 12. As to draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.3, his delegation, which endorsed the statement made on the 
subJect by Denmark on i:.Jehalf of the 10 member countries of tbe European Economic 
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Community, had voted against the draft resolution since it believed that the 
complex political situation in the Middle East was different from that in southern 
Africa and should be considered separately. 

35. His delegation had reaffirmed its support for the principle of self
determination but it had reservations about various aspects of draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.ll. For example, although the draft resolution recognized the right of 
the Palestinian people to self-determination, it did not recognize the right of 
Israel to exist within secure frontiers. 

36. With regard to Namibia, Ireland supported the efforts of the Contact Group of 
the five western Powers, the secretary-General and SWAPO to find a solution to the 
problem. It agreed that international pressure should be exerted to compel South 
Africa to put an end to the policy of apartheid. However, Ireland could not 
support the incitement to armed struggle in operative paragraph 2. Moreover, it 
would be difficult for it to apply the provisions of operative paragraph 11. 

37. It was regrettable that no consensus had been achieved on draft resolution 
A/C.3/37/L.l4: his delegation had abstained in the vote because although it agreed 
with the call to preserve the cultural identity of the Palestinian people, it could 
not accept the reference to the Israeli policy of defiance of the basic principles 
and objectives of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of 
Racial Discrimination. Furthermore, since the Committee on the Elimination of 
Racial Discrimination did not report to the General Assembly, it was inappropriate 
that the General Assembly should intervene in relations between the Committee on 
the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and a State party. Thus the reference to 
the report was in reality a reference to the opinions of some of its members and 
not to a conclusion which had been reached in the Committee on the Elimination of 
Racial Discrimination. 

38. Mr. MAHALLA.TI (Iran) said that his vote should be changed to an abstention. 

39. f.1r. DYRLl'ND (Denmark), explaining the abstention of the member states of the 
European Economic community in the vote on draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l2, said 
that those States did not believe that the International Convention on the 
Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid contributed effectively to the 
elimination of apartheid because of various legal defects, including its very 
imprecise definition of possible violations. With regard to operative paragraphs 9 
and 10 which endowed a l1nited Nations body with controversial responsibility for 
implementing the Convention, he noted that the Convention was only applicable to 
states which had ratified it and their citizens. 

40. Mrs. YAMAZAKI (Japan) said that she regretted that her delegation had had to 
abstain in the vote on draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.3 since it could not accept some 
of the concepts underlying it. Her delegation had voted in favour o( draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l4 as a whole but had abstained in the vote on.operative 
paragraphs 7 and 12 because Japan was not a State Party to the International 
Convention on the Elimination on All Forms of Racial Discrimination. Her 
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delegation had been unable to vote in favour of draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l2 
because it believed that some of the provisions of the International Convention on 
the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid contained concepts and 
definitions which from a legal viewpoint were ambiguous. 

41. Mr. FVRSLAND (rnited Kingdom) said that he wished to explain his vote on the 
resolutions adopted at the previous meeting and make some comments on financial 
questions. His delegation reserved its position on the financial implications of 
draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.3 set forth in document A/C.3/37/L.8 since it believed 
that it would have been more logical to include in a single resolution (in the 
event, draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.4) all the provisions relating to the second 
world Conference to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination. With regard to draft 
resolution A/C.3/37/L.l4, his delegation had serious reservations about the 
implicit suggestion in operative paragraph 15 that additional expenditure that 
might be occasioned by the holding of the twenty-eighth session of the Committee on 
the Elimination of Racial Discrimination in Manila should b£ met from the regular 
budget. As to operative paragraph 9 of draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l5, it believed 
that the report of the Special Rapporteur had fundamental defects and that it would 
be appropriate to accept the Secretary-General's suggestion that the report should 
be eliminated. 

42. Mr. DERESSA (Ethiopia), referring to draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.9 adopted by 
the Committee without a vote, said that the r1ght to self-aetermination was the 
most sacred of the rights laid down in the United Nations Charter and in the 
Declaration on tl.e Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples. 
Neither the charter nor the Declaration gave rise to any ambiguity as to who should 
exercise that right and when it should be exercised. Despite the unJUStified and 
contradictory reference made in the third preambular paragraph to the right to self
determination of "sovereign peoples and nations", draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.9 
fell within the context of that Declaration. His delegation had therefore agreed 
that the draft resolution should be aaopted without a vote. 

43. Mr. BYKOV (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics), speaking in explanation of 
his vote in favour of the draft resolutions under items 75, 76, 79 and 80, said 
that his delegation had not objected to the adoption of draft resolution L.9 
without a vote although the text was somewhat flawed~ however, taken together with 
draft resolution L.ll, which had been submitted by the African Group and adopted at 
the previous meeting, it could serve as a warning to the imperialist forces which 
continued to violate the rights of peoples to self-determination and social 
progress, maintained their colonial domination in different parts of the world, 
continued their military occupation of Arab territories, attempted to thwart 
national liberation movements and committed acts of aggression against sovereign 
States into which they continued to send armed bands of counterrevolutionaries. 
His delegation had voted in favour of draft resolution L.l4 and understood that 
document A/C.3/37/L.l8 had been based on the assumption that the request of the 
Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination to hold its twenty-eighth 
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session in Manila and not in New York would be approved. As paragraph 15 of draft 
resolution L.l4 merely took note of that request, document A/C.3/37/L.l8 was no 
longer relevant. 

44. Mr. ASANTE (Ghana) expressed dissatisfaction with the practice of permitting 
sponsors of draft resolutions to explain their votes on those texts in 
contravention of rule 128 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly, which 
was very clear on the point. In his o~inion, if the practice was allowed to 
continue, it would undermine the concept of group action in the Committee. In 
connection with draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.4, his aelegation was continuing to 
participate in the negotiations aimed at a text which woulo be acceptable to the 
majority. 

45. The CHAIRMAN did not agree with the first point raised by the representative 
of Ghana. He would be prepared to accept a decision against the practice only if 
the whole Committee so decided. 

AGENDA ITEM 77: INTERNATIONAL YO(TH YEAR: PARTICIPATION, DEVELOPMENT, PEACE: 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/37/348 and Add.l and 2; A/37/237; A/37/551; 
A/C.3/37/L.l6 and L.20) 

AGENDA ITEM 81: POLICIES AND PR<X;R»;MES RELATING TO YOl'TH: REPORT OF THE 
SECRE'l'ARY-GENERAL (A/37 /4 01, A/37 /5 51; A/C .3/37/L.2 3) 

AGENDA ITEM 82: QVESTION OF THE ELDERLY AND THE AGED: REPORTS OF THE 
SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/37/408, A/37/435, A/37/551; A/C.3/37/4; A/C.3/37/L.21) 

AGENDA ITEM 83: \vORLD ASSEl>'lBLY ON AGING (A/CONF.ll3/3l; A/C. 3/37/4; A/C. 3/37/L. 21) 

AGENDA ITEM 89: v;ORLD PROGRM-lME OF ACTION CONCERNING DISABLED PERSONS: REPORT OF 
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/37/160, A/37/351 and Corr.l, Add.l and Corr.l, and Add.2; 
A/37/551; A/C.3/37/L.l9 and L.22) 

46. Mr. ZVRITA (Spain), speaking on item 77, considered that the main thrust of 
the activities relating to International Youth Year shoula preferably be 
concentrated at the national level rather than at the international or regional 
levels. His delegation aid not favour the creat~on of a new bureaucratic structure 
in the rnited Nations. For example, there was no need to establiBi1 a Bpecial 
secretariat to deal with preparations for the Year as that task coula be carried 

' out effectively by the Centre for Social Development and Humanitarian Affairs. The 
public information programme should be implemented through exisiting structures and 
chargea to the regular budget. Neither was there any point in convening a 
conference or proclaiming a youth oecade; what the young people of the world wanted 
was freedom to participate in the solution of their own problems. As far as the 
draft declaration on the rights and responsibilities of youth, it would be more 
useful to adopt a pragmatic approach to specific problems than to issue 
grandiloquent declarations. 
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47. With reference to item 83, his Government considered that the International 
Plan of Action on Aging did not in itself guarantee the attainment of the proposed 
goals and Governments should accordingly be guided by it in formulating and 
implementing their own national policies. With that in mind, Spain had established 
a National Committee for the World Assembly on Aging in which the aging and elcierly 
were represented, which had prepared a national plan of action based on the 
gu1delines of the International Plan. At the same time, the number of homes for 
the aged was being increased in Spain, horne care services were being strengthened, 
staff with specialization in geriatrics and gerontology were being trained and 
public information campaigns were being pressed. In addition, Spain had already 
announced a contribution of $15,000 to the Trust Fund for the World Assembly on 
Aging. His delegation therefore considered that the General Assembly should 
continue to concern itself with the question. 

48. With regard to item 89, while his delegation did not consider it necessary to 
proclaim a world Day for the Disabled, it would support the adoption of a world 
Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons for two reasons: first, because it 
would provide a powerful incentive for countries to intensify their national 
programmes of action for disabled persons and, secondly, because it was important 
to have agreed lines of action if countries were to collaborate effectively. 

4 9. P.1r. KOFFA (Liberia) , speaking on agenda i tern 77, noted with satisfaction 
encouraging signs that activities for Internat1onal Youth Year were proceeding 
satisfactorily. Liberia was following with keen interest the activities of the 
Advisory Committee for the International Youth Year and sup~orted the measures it 
had taken so far. Like other f-1ernber States, Liberia had established a National 
Committee which t1ad identified unemployment, education and training, population 
problems, the environment and housing, health, discrimination, genocide and crime 
prevention as the most important problems of youth to be considered in connection 
with the International Youth Year. Liberia had pledged to contribute to the Trust 
Fund to underscore the considerable importance it attacheo to the goals of the Year. 

50. With regard to item 82, Liberia had, for the past several decades, recognized 
the need to care for olcier people through planned and co-ordinated government 
action so that elderly people could live reasonably well and be integrated into the 
active life of the country. In connect1on with item 83, his delegation welcomed 
the successful conclusion of the World Assembly on Aging and considerd that it had 
proved to be another exarn~le of t1ow the T.'nited Nations could deal effectively with 
great economic, social and other inequalities. His delegation was gratified by the 
unanimous support of Member States for ~he idea of celebrating a Day for the Aging, 
in conformity with General Assembly resolution 36/20. Liberia fully agreed with 
that idea and would shortly take the necessary steps to implement the resolution. 
It would, inter alia, encourage the active participation of the elderly in society 
and create an awareness of the problems of the aging through the mass media. 
Consequently his delegation appealed to those States which had not yet declared 
their willingness to designate a national Day for the Aging to do so. 
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51. Miss BAZIYAKA (Rwanda), speaking on agenda items 77 and 81, said that her 
country was actively participating in the efforts made by the international 
community to benefit young people and entirely shared the view that they should 
participate fully and effectively in the preparations for and observance of the 
Year. She expressed her delegation's total support for the drafting of an 
international instrument concerning the rights and responsibilities of youth and 
the speedy establishment in each Member State of suitable mechanisms for ensuring 
the implementation of the specific Programme of Measures and Activities which were 
to be undertaken prior to and during the International Youth Year. She also 
supported the organization of regional meetings to contribute more fully to 
effective preparations for and the successful observance of the Year and expressed 
her satisfaction with Decision 6 of the Advisory Conwittee, regarding the 
world-wide campaign for tree-planing during the Interational Youth Year. 

52. Rwanda was continuing its national efforts to identify ana satisfy the needs 
of youth and to intensify and strengthen its activities with a view to integrating 
them in the framework of the general policies and strategies for social, economic 
and cultural development of the country. Among the numerous studies done in that 
respect, one worthy of note was a 1981 study on the employment of young people in 
Rwanda, which had led to the establishment of a structure for the specialized 
training of young people in existing specialized training centres and for the 
integration of young people in socio-economic youth groups. At present, the 
Ministry of Youth and Sports was perfecting that structure and reviewing the 
training programme of the centres. 

53. A project had been developed in Rwanda for the establishment of a National 
co-ordinating Committee for the International Youth Year, which was to begin 
functioning towards the end of 1982. The composition of the Committee would be 
broadly based so that most Government and non-govermental entities concerned with 
young people and their problems would be represented, since the Government of 
Rwanda considered that the problems of young people were closely related to the 
problems of society in general. The National co-ordinating Committee would work 
towards effective preparations for and observance of the Year, especially by 
co-ordinating activities and avoiding duplication, waste of energy and dispersal of 
efforts. Consequently it would centralize all activities to be carried out at the 
national level and monitor activities at the regional and international levels to 
enable Rwanda to participate as fully as possible in accordance with its means. 
The committees in the prefectures and communes would provide liaison between the 
National Committee and the people, in particular the young people, in order to 
enhance the effectiveness of the Committee. 

54. Mr. AL-MrLLA Hl'SSAIN (Iraq) observed that, in accordance with the world 
Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons, which was intended to increase the 
participation of the disabled in social lite and the development of their 
societies, the revolutionary G0vernment of Iraq had established a supreme organ for 
the protection of the disabled, presiaed over the by Minister of Labour and social 
Affairs. A law had been promulgated concerning that agency, which defined its 
terms of reference and activities and providea for the allocation of the funds 
needed for its operations. The budget of the agency had been $6.5 million in its 
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first year and double that in the second year. At the end of the first two years, 
50 rehabilitation centres had been set up for the disabled, mentally retarded, 
paraplegics and other hanaica~ped persons. 

55. With regard to the need for disabled persons to find jobs which they were 
capable of aoing, the Government of Iraq had recently promulgated legislation to 
enable all disabled persons wanting to work to do so. A medical commission had 
been set up to evaluate the ~ossibilities and abilities of the disabled in order to 
determine what employment opportunities they had. In order to promote the full 
participation and equality of the disabled in society, they haa been provided with 
vehicles specially adapted for their use. 

56. During the International Year of Disabled Persons, Act No. 126 on social 
welfare had been fully applied. The State had guaranteed the disabled the right to 
an education, training and vocational adaptation and had provided them with 
rehabilitation materials. Iraq had vast practical experience in the area of the 
protection of the disabled and was in a position to provide specialized services to 
other countries requiring them. The delegation of Iraq commended the Advisory 
Committee for the International Year of Disabled Persons for its work and supported 
the programme of work contained in documents A/37/351 and A/37/351/Add.l. 

57. With regard to agenda items 82 and 83, the delegation of Iraq, at the recent 
World Assembly on Aging held at Vienna, had submitted a study on various meas~=~s 
to brighten the lives of elderly persons. The study stressed that the solution to 
the problem of aging must include the integration of the elderly in all aspects of 
social life. The Government of Iraq intended to give more assistance to elderly 
persons and was considering the possibility of establishing a modern village, where 
the knowledge and the experience of elderly persons cold be tapped and where they 
would be given jobs so as not to become economically dependent. Statistics showed 
that jobs or hobbies played an important role in helping elderly persons to 
maintain their vitality and avoid early senility. 

58. With regard to agenda item 77, his delegation supported the objectives of the 
International Youth Year, aimed at achieving the full development of young people 
and their effective partici~ation in social development. It endorsed the efforts 
made by the Advisory Committee for the International Youth Year and stressed the 
need to ensure the participation of young people in the preparations for and 
observance of the Year, in accordance with the guidelines laid down by the General 
Assembly. 

59. Nr. COMISSARIO (Nozambique) considered that the attention given to young 
people by the rnited Nations was just and commendable. Young people constituted a 
very important group in all societies, since their dynamism could be a decisive 
factor in social change. Consequently, the delegation of Nozambique 
unconditionally supported the proclamation of 1985 as Interational Youth Year. 

60. Contemporary youth, who were determined and dynamic, no longer accepted a 
passive role in the social development process nor did they wish to be mere 
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spectators of history. As shown by concrete facts, young people wished to be an 
active element in the history of mankind. In the struggle against imperialism, 
neo--colonialism, racism and apartheid, the active participation of youth was 
necessary and urgent. "!heir participation was also imf.ortant in the struggle 
against underdevelopment, poverty, malnutrition and illiteracy, which afflicted the 
developing countries comprising the majority of mankind. The active participation 
of youth in the struggle for the eradication of the causes of armed conflicts must 
also be recognized. 

61. Young people were in favour of peace. In order to achieve general ana 
complete disarmament, including nuclear disarmament, specific tasks could be 
entrusted to young people. Similarly, the establishment of the New International 
Economic Order would be seriously jeopardized without the participation of youth. 
In view of the need for the participation of young people in all those areas, the 
rnited Nations system should study and formulate a viable world strategy to channel 
the strength, dynamism and energy of young people. 

62. If the celebration of International Youth Year was to have the desired effects 
and achieve its goals, it would be necessary to take the following measures: 
strengthen the capacity of the Centre for Social Development and Humanitarian 
Affairs, improve communication between the l'nited Nations and youth and youth 
organizations, provide n,ore assistance to Governments in setting up National 
co-ordinating Committees or strengthening existing Committees, adopt suitable 
provisions for the mobilization and motivation of young people throughout the world 
and widely disseminate information on the situation of young people in the world 
and the objectives of the International Youth Year. 

63. Solidarity among young people in all regions of the world was of special 
importance. The establishment of a system for the exchange of experience by young 
people would be useful and appropriate. Also, the elaboration of an international 
instrument, based on the draft Declaration on the Rights and Responsibilities of 
Youth, contained in document A/37/348, would help to make the commitment of young 
people, Governments and the rnited Nations a reality with a view to the 
implementation of the objectives enshrined in the rnited Nations Charter. 

64. The education of the young generations based on the ideal of peace was a duty 
for all Governments. But that could not be a false peace, coexisting with 
exploitation, colonialism, fascism and zionism and tolerating aEartheid, racism and 
racial discrimination. Rather it should be a just and worthy peace, stemming from 
respect for the rights of people and nations, a peace which fostered the 
development and well-being of all mankind. 

65. The Government of Nozambique, as a member of the Advisory Committee for the 
International Youth Year, reiterated that it would not spare any effort to make 
1985 a success for young people and all mankind. 
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66. Mrs. NDVKr BOOTO (Zaire) said that Zaire was gratified by the proclamation of 
1985 as International Youth Year because it had always attached special importance 
to the role that young people could and should play in national development and to 
training them to perform those functions. To that end, the Government of Zaire had 
intensified youth activities espec1ally by establishing experimental schools 
offering unemployed youth of both sexes the opportunity to learn a trade and 
develop their capacities. 'l'he Government consiaered that young people should enjoy 
the right to education, instruction and vocational training without discrimination 
in accordance with the principles of the lnited Nations and the provisions of the 
international conventions and covenants on human rights. It had therefore been 
effortless for Zaire to implement the specific programn1e of measures and activities 
which was to be carried out before and after International Youth Year. 

67. The World Assembly on Aging hela in Vienna in August 1982 had adopted an 
international plan of action stressing that the protection of the whole population 
during the last stage of lite should be an integral part of national policy. The 
elderly had become the fastest-growing sector of the population as a result of 
advances in medicine, the improvement and expansion of public health services, 
better hygiene and general access to social welfare services. The international 
community must concern itself with that sector of the population and study the 
consequences of the new situation, because the differences between the developed 
and developing countries should be recognized and it was important that the 
measures recomme11ded in the Plan of Action should be sufficiently varied and 
flexible to suit the different situations. 

68. With reference to agenda item 89, she reaffirmed the special interest of her 
GovE::rnment in all the problems of the disabled. In accordance with the resolutions 
adopted by the rnited Nations, a National Committee had been established to 
organize and co-ordinate the activitiE::s of the International Year of Disabled 
Persons, as well as the follow-up measures which had to be adopted after completion 
of the Year. In 1981, through its National Committee the Government haa 
established a project at a cost of $289,000 for the improvement of rehabilitation 
centres and centres for the education of deaf-mutes and the blind, as well as for 
irrununization programmes. Other measures had also been adopted to airect the 
attention of the fUblic to the problems of the disabled and to strengthen the 
latter's responsibility and active participation in the efforts designed to improve 
their situation. 

69. Mr. DE ALENCASTRO NASSOTT (Brazil), referring to agenda item 89, said that it 
was essential to preserve the momentum created by the International Year of 
Disabled Persons. It was encouraging to note the universal nature of the 
activities carried out by the Committee and other bodies at the national, regional 
and international levels and to see that there had been progressively increasing 
participation by disabled persons in those efforts, as well as in public life in 
general. It should be recognized that the Year had created a real awareness of the 
main problems of that segment of the world population. 
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70. In Brazil, a National Committee operating under the Ministry of Education had 
been established for that purpose, composed of government representatives and 
representatives of non-governmental entities involved in the education and 
rehabilitation of the disabled, as well as consultants, some of whom were 
themselves disabled. As a consequence of the work accomplished by that national 
organization even before the Year, the Brazilian Government had decided to extend 
the mandate of the Committee for an additional 10 years, in order to give its 
action the necessary continuity for the execution of the Medium-term Plan of 
Action. Seven sub-Committees had also been established which were directly 
responsible for its execution in various areas, and there were various State and 
municipal committees which were to study the problems of the disabled in their own 
localities. 

71. In order that disabled persons should be able to participate in professional 
and social activities, various measures were be~ng adopted, such as the removal of 
obstacles to improve access to public buildings and transportation systems. 
Existing laws were also being carefully analysed to assess what amendments had to 
be made to guarantee the fundamental rights of disabled persons to education, 
rehabiliation and work. The Government was also taking action to prevent 
impairment resulting from poor hygienic conditions, and was setting up programmes 
for in~unization, early diagnosis of malformations, prevention of work-related 
accidents, control of industrial pollution and research on the etiology of 
disabilities. 

72. In Brazil there was a National Centre for Special Education responsible for 
training teachers and technical staff. Brazil's Second National Plan for Special 
Education was already being implemented; it included statistical surveys, research 
into ways to integrate the disabled into society and the production of special 
teaching materials. 

73. Mr. BARRINGTON (Ireland), speaking on agenda item 81, said that more than half 
the Irish people were under 25 and that the Government intended to formulate a 
comprehensive national youth policy. 

74. Youth unemployment was currently one of the gravest social issues. Recently, 
a Youth Employment Agency had been established, which was representative of 
Government, employer, trade union and youth interests and was designed to ensure 
that no young person was left without work or training after the completion of 
full-time education. It should be pointed out that Ireland supported the 
proclamation of 1985 as International Youth Year and stressed the need to ensure 
meaningful participation by young people in the decision-making process in areas of 
particular relevance for them. 

75. His delegation believed that action for International Youth Year at the 
national level was likely to achieve the best results. In that regard, it did not 
think that resources should be invested in the holding of an International Youth 
Conference in 1985. It also appeared unnecessary to create additional youth 
institutions within the Vnited Nations system or upgrade existing institutions. 
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76. With reference to agenda item 89, the World Programme of Action concerni 
Disabled Persons revealed a sombre global picture, namely that 10 per cent of 
worlo's population were affected by some form of disability, a figure that cou .. i.. 
rise to 25 per cent in the least developed countries. The picture worsened wht:n 
became clear that many forms of disability - such as those caused by local wars 
could be prevented or avoided entirely. 

77. In that context, the 1981 Declaration on the International Year of DisablE 
Persons seemed timely ana desirable and in particular, the themes of the Year, 
namely full participation and equality, seemed appropriate. Concentration on th<. 
two themes should lead to lasting material benefits for the disabled, but more 
important, the aisabled themselves would have achieved greater solidarity. It """' 
encouraging to note the outcome of the Congress of Disabled People's Internatior
held in Singapore in 1981, which had adopted a series of goals and a plan of 
action. The Singapore Declaration recognized the fact of uneven development 
throughout the world and the problems it created. 

78. The International Year of Disabled Persons had helped to heighten 
understanding of the problems of the disabled. However, much remained to be c )f\~ 

to reach the goals of full participation and equality. For example, surveys 
carried out in Ireland in 1981 had found that 60 per cent of the population 
scarcely or never had any contact with disabled people. In addition, a survey of 
disabled people had found that most of them considered themselves to be cut off 
from society at large and had few friends who were not themselves disabled. His 
delegation believed that the excellent world Programme of Action concerning 
Disabled Persons mapped out a positive and pragmatic strategy aimed at achieving 
full participation and equality. It also believed that the impetus given by the 
Year to governmental and voluntary organizations could best be exploited by a 
steady and diligent continuation of the programmes begun or expanded during the 
International Year for Disabled Persons. Finally, his delegation supported the 
procedure suggested in draft resolution A/C.3/37/L.l9 and also the international 
standardization of words used to aescribe aisability. 

The meeting rose at 9.10 p.m. 




